NUdiscs – University of Newcastle Ultimate Frisbee Club

Minutes – Executive Committee Meeting

31st May 2001

Meeting opened: 3:22pm

1. Attendance and apologies

In attendance:

James O’Reilly

Vice-President

Andrew Olennick

Secretary

Sturt Wilson

Treasurer

Apologies:

Andrew Pennington
President

Jonathan Holmes

Social Co-ordinator (only in attendance for 4.2)

2. Minutes from last meeting

The minutes of the previous two meetings were not available. 

3. Business Arising

3.1. Club delegate

The Secretary informed to committee that he was elected as to the Sports Union Executive as Committee Delegate at the committee meeting held on Wednesday 23rd May. As a result, a new club delegate would be required as the Secretary could not act in both positions. The Secretary noted that at the past AGM, the committee had been given the authority to elect a club delegate.

The Vice-President nominated himself as delegate, which was supported by the Treasurer. There were no other nominations.

The Vice-President was elected unanimously as the new club delegate.

Action: The Secretary is to inform the Sports Union of the club’s new delegate.

3.2. NJ Dickinson

The Secretary advised that he had recently completed a Senior First Aid course with the Red Cross (organised by the Sports Union). He made a request to the committee for reimbursement of the costs ($85) of the course under the NJ Dickinson Scholarship program.

The committee agreed to the request and approved the funding.

4. AUC 2001

4.1. Circular #2

The Secretary had distributed copies of the circular earlier in the week for review. Several typographical errors were corrected.

There were concerns raised regarding page 3, where information was repeated several times.

Action: The Secretary is to revise page 3 of Circular #2 in view of the comments made.

4.2. Social Program

The Secretary advised that he and the Social Co-ordinator had been meeting with Mark Birmingham of the University of Newcastle Union to arrange a sponsorship package to cover the social requirements for AUC.

The Secretary met with Mr Birmingham earlier in the day to discuss final details of the package. The package presented is as follows:

The Union would provide the following package for $50 per player (or spectator):

· Packed lunch each day (Tuesday-Thursday), consisting of:

· Sandwich

· Piece of fruit

· Drink

· Small chocolate bar

· BBQ dinner each night (Monday-Wednesday). The preliminary menu being:

· Monday – standard BBQ (e.g. sausage sandwiches, etc)

· Tuesday – mini-pizzas

· Wednesday – Hot dogs, or finger food, of standard BBQ

· Presentation dinner (Thursday night). This 3-course meal consists of:

· Entrée – possibly finger food

· Mains – roast dinner

· Desert – self-serve deserts of fruit salad, etc

· Championship Disc (see notes below)

· Staff to prepare, cook and serve all above meals

· Free room hire for trivia competition and presentation dinner

In return, the Union would be the main sponsor of the Championships. They feature on the disc, souvenir shirt, and any printed material. They will be permitted to place banners in appropriate places advertising that they are the major sponsor. They will also be permitted to operate a canteen offering sports drinks, chocolates, etc, as well as operate the bar during the dinners and trivia night. The Union can retain any profits from their canteen and bar operations.

The Union advised that the price breakdown is as follows:

	
	AUC Price
	Clubs Price
	Actual Price

	Lunches (x3)
	$10
	$15
	$18

	Dinners (x3)
	$16
	$24
	$30

	Presentation Dinner
	$13
	$20
	$25

	Disc
	$11
	$11
	$11

	TOTAL:
	$50
	$70
	$84


Note that this is a 40% discount on the actual price incurred.

The Union has guaranteed that the cost will not exceed $50, and will absorb any price fluctuations between now and the Championships.

Additionally, the Union has agreed to give free social packs for up to 6 volunteers (officials) who will be assisting in the operations of the Championships.

The deadline for the club to supply the number of people attending to the Union is Tuesday 3rd July.

Notes on discs: Given the club’s inability to fund the purchase of the championship discs, the Union has agreed to purchase the discs on the club’s behalf. This amount (US$1425) will be paid back at the end of the championships, and will be funded from the social fees, disc sales, and purchase by the Sports Union.

There was discussion amongst the committee regarding the high cost of the social package, and that this was a large increase to previous tournaments.  It was agreed that the Union was providing a significant discount, and whilst the club may be able to purchase some items cheaper elsewhere, this was not guaranteed and the Union may not drop the price of the package any further.

The Secretary advised that he had discussed the package with the President by phone. The President conveyed the following:

· He was satisfied that whilst the social fee would be high ($50), players will be getting more for the money so the increase is justified

· There were a couple of options for cutting costs and modifying the package that should be examined:

· Removing the chocolate bar from the lunch packs

· Having communal fruit, rather than rationing a piece to each person. This has the advantage that people can collect and eat fruit throughout the day, rather than only at lunch time.

· Investigate if there are any cost reductions if the club provides the labour for cooking the BBQs.

The committee agreed with the points made by the President. Other suggestions made were:

· Whether supplying buns and dips instead of sandwiches would be a cheaper option (especially saving on labour)

· Ensuring that the quantity of the lunches, and especially the dinners, is sufficient.

The committee gave in principle support to the package negotiated with the Union, and requested the Secretary to investigate the changes suggested by the committee.

Action: The Secretary to meet with the Union to investigate changed to the package and to finalise the deal.

4.3. Volunteers

The Secretary raised the issue of volunteers at AUC. Around 6 volunteers are required to act as officials, with 2 manning a table at each oval. Advice from Cerin McMillan was that the officials at EUC were very well received and competitors made many good comments.

The Vice-President suggested that visiting teams could supply a volunteer. The Secretary acknowledged the idea, but preferred to draw volunteers from Newcastle first. The Secretary noted that an attraction to volunteers is that they would be given a free social pack.

Action: The Secretary to look for volunteers for AUC.

4.4. Field Work

The Secretary advised that there were several tasks regarding the ovals that he needed assistance to complete over the next week. These included locating on the PPE maps the locations of cricket wicket squares and ser ice pits on the ovals, testing the range of the walkie talkies, and determining a possible walking track between Oval #1 and Ray Watt Oval.

The Vice-President agreed to assist the Secretary. The Treasurer also indicated he may be able to assist.

4.5. Souvenir Shirts

A discussion arose as to whether there would be a Championships souvenir shirt produced. Given the already increased price of the social fee, it was decided not to increase the price further to include a shirt.

Following suggestions from all committee members, the following shirt design was proposed:

· T-shirt, with round or v-neck, and ¾ length sleeves

· Body of white material, with black or navy blue sleeves and ribbing

· Front logo consisting of a modified version of the disc logo, minus the words and sponsors logos. It would fit over the breast pocket area, and be printed in either 1 or 2 colours.

· The back logo would consist of the words removed from the disc logo, along with the names of all the participating universities

Action: The Vice-President is to investigate the cost of shirts.

Action: The Secretary is to add details on the souvenir shirts to Circular 2.

4.6. Team selection & training

The Secretary advised that team registrations were due in 4 weeks, so requested that the AUC team were selected soon, to save on the rush that occurred with EUC, and to ensure that plenty of training time is available. It was noted that many people would go home for holidays for a week, probably during the week immediately prior to AUC. This would reduce the amount of training time available.

Action: The Secretary is to request the Selection Committee to commence selection procedures for AUC.

5. General Business

The Secretary raised the issue of sending a team or teams to Savage Sevens on 17th June. The Secretary reminded the committee that the club almost missed out on a position in the competition last year, as spots filled up very quickly.

The committee agreed that the club would easily be able to send one team, with a second a possibility. 

Action: The Secretary to reserve one spot in the competition, and to investigate support from members for a second team.

Next Meeting:
The next meeting is to be announced.

Meeting closed: 5:12pm

